
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 February 2023 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

  PLEASE REPAIR PITCH MARKS AND DIVOTS, THANKYOU.   

 

Vale  

Ralph Nalder 

 
Sad to hear of the recent passing of one of JGC's 

longest and respected life members. A true 

gentleman who adored belonging to our club and 

loved sharing stories of our history with newer 

members. We shall miss you mate. 

 

Community Raffle 
The Board and the Club's Community Raffle 

Coordinators would like to thank all members who 

supported this year's major fund raiser by 

distributing, selling, and buying tickets in the Rural 

City of Wangaratta's Community raffle. Our efforts 

to sell 340 books have raised $6800 for Jubilee. To 

provide some perspective to this effort, this amount 

is equivalent to saving every member paying an 

additional $15 on their annual membership fee. 

Good luck to members participating in the raffle to 

be drawn on Friday 24 March. Maybe we can add to 

our list of previous winners. 

Thanks Alan 

 

How Amazing 

 
If you can zoom in on this photo you will see 

something really amazing. Some in the 8.40am 

group had never / rarely seen it before. What a 

beautiful sight. Well worth recording. 
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                                                                   Mike Baillie 

 

Feb 8th   Michael Baillie 4th 

 
On the 8/2/23 after a poor start on 3 holes, l was 

concentrating hard to hit a good tee shot. I hit the 

ball well with my driver and luckily for me it went 

into the hole (I didn't see it go in). It only took me 

52 years to get my first hole in one 

 

. 

15
th

  February        Pat Grady (9
th

) 

18
th

 February       Charl DeMink (9
th

) 

25
th

 February    Harry Guthrie (10
th

) 

 

 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 21

th
 of 

March at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 

 

Jubilee Veterans. 
This is the first report for 2023 as there has been 

little happening so far this year however it would 

appear that we may be returning to almost pre 

Covid conditions with over 30 attending for the last 

two weeks.  

We have 44 members registered with North East 

District Veterans Golf Association. Twelve of those 

members went to Mansfield in January with our 

members taking out two nearest the pins and one 

sharing the teams’ event. Congratulations to those 

members. We also have approx. thirty members 

booked in to go to Bright on 27
th

 February which 

will be our biggest number for some time. Good 

luck to all those going and I hope you do well. 

Whilst writing this I thought it may be a good time 

to bring up a couple of housekeeping issues with 

our normal Monday Vets. As most of you will 

know the Vets started as a group of members over 

50 years of age who got together on Mondays for a 

social hit. As it started to grow with more attending, 

they starting running their own tournaments, and 

after golf had a drink and chat together. This got 

harder as laws changed regarding drink driving and 

recent history has seen an increasing number 

heading off to lunch together after golf. In order to 

get to the selected lunch site at a reasonable time we 

have been requested to try and complete our round 

in 4 hours or less. This is not unreasonable given 

that we mostly play in groups of 3. It is also a good 

time to remind everyone of the 3 minute rule when 

looking for a lost ball which always applies not just 

when there is a group behind you.  So if we could 

all keep this in mind for the future.  Additionally we 

remind everyone to put their score cards in before 

putting your gear away so that results can be 

calculated in a timely manner. 

Another issue that has surfaced lately is members 

approaching our captain requesting not to be paired 

up with certain other people. Under normal 

circumstances the draw, apart from those playing 

together carts, is done on a blind basis with cards 

being shuffled and then put into groups of 3. In this 

manner usually you get to play with different 

people each week which should enhance the social 

aspect. Trying to assist with these requests puts 

added stress on the people doing the draw so we ask 

that you refrain from this in the future or we may 

lose those that put in the effort to run the event at 

the moment.  

Let’s keep the numbers attending climbing. As well 

as A & B grades we now pay a “C” grade when 

there are more than 30 players and if we get more 

than 40 that will increase to a “D” as well. Good 

luck and Good Golf and we look forward to seeing 

everyone each week 
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Winners at Myrtleford 

 
100 players played in the Club Savoy John and Sue 

Wilson 2 player Ambrose on the 5th February. A 

terrific field of players came from Yackandandah, 

Albury, Jubilee and Wangaratta add to the Myrtleford 

members. Well dome to Leeanne Carmody and Kellie 

Roberts who won the Ladies event. 

 

Winners at YMGCR 

 
Last Fri 25

th
 February the NEDGA woman’s 

opening day was held at Yarrawonga. 100 ladies 

played and Jubilee was represented by Leeanne 

Carmody and Wendy Hogan… 

They won the visitors prize in the 4 ball aggregate 

stableford event with 66 points..  

Congratulations Leeanne and Wendy  

What’s on in March? 

 

March 

Thursday 2
nd

  Tournament: Parsons Bowl (Ladies) 

Friday 3
rd

 Tournament: Men’s & Ladies 4BBB 

Saturday 4
th

 Tournament: Men’s 18 & 27 holes 

Sunday 5
th

 Tournament: Men’s & Ladies 3  

   Person Ambrose 

Thursday 9
th

 Ladies’ Opening day (Plate please) 

Friday 10
th 

 Ladies’ Pennant: Round 1 

Saturday 11
th

 JGC Opening Day 

Sunday 19
th 

 Men’s pennant: Round 1 

Monday 20
th

  Veterans go to Benalla 

Saturday 25
th 

 Men’s Monthly Medal 

Saturday 25
th 

 Ladies’ Monthly Medal 

 

What’s on in April? 

 

April 

Sunday 2
nd 

 Fraser Jeffrey 4 person Ambrose  

  (Scramble Rules) 

Monday 3
rd 

 Vets Jubilee Vs Thurgoona @ JGC 

Sunday 9
th

 Royal Children’s Hospital Fund  

  Raiser. Ambrose 

Thursday 13
th 

 Ladies Monthly Medal 

Thursday 20
th 

 Jubilee / Wangaratta Challenge @ 

  Jubilee. 

Tuesday 25
th

 ANZAC DAY  3 Person Ambrose 

  Drawer for Partners. 11.30 for 12pm 

Thursday 27
th  

Kay O’Shea Memorial 4BBB  

  Draw for Partners 

Saturday 29
th 

 Men’s Monthly Medal 

Sunday 30
th  

Working Bee. 

 

The view from above 

 
 

Thank Mike for the photo. 
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Text messages from the Lamb family 
Our son Adam is overseeing alterations to the Commonwealth Golf Course in Oakleigh South, under the 

renowned Course architect Tom Doak, Jubilee members 

may be interested. 

Spencer Lamb 

 

Forwarded From: Bradley & Justine Lamb  

How good!   

CPG would be proud.  

Brad Lamb  
 

Adam Lamb wrote: 

Howdy.   

I spent some time yesterday with arguably the best 

architect on the planet right now.   

A few hours spent looking over our recent work that 

opened last week and the other half of the course where our next lot of work is, then some lunch and nine 

holes… he isn’t a very good golfer… I had him covered and probably made him a little nervous😉 
 

BTW, the picture on the wall that happens to be between us is Charles Lane, our original architect from the 

1920’s!!  

 

YSM ~  Summer Pennant 

Saturday 19 February saw us head over to the Cobram/Barooga golf club for the YSM pennant final. Taking on 

Cobram at their home course was always going to be a challenge, one that we have previously accomplished, 

however unfortunately history did not repeat itself as we were beaten 4 losses and 1 halved match. 

Thanks you to the team who represented Jubilee in the final (pictured). 

Nathan Kungl, Darby West, Peter Glidden, Charl de mink, Steven Fisher, Eon Scott, Aaron Kungl, Tom 

Lindsey, Glenn Ryan and Simon Godfrey. 

Thanks also to Jack Stamp, Robert Voss and Jaxon Osmotherly who also played during the season. 

Well done to all and better luck next year. Charl. 
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~   Juniors: Ready for a Thursday coaching session   ~  

  
 

 

 

Maggie with 

some of the 

Australian 

Golf 

Foundation  

Group 

 

. 

Paige 

Trinity 

and 

Mahlee 

 

 

 

  

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members. 

Full Members:   Brian Boman 

    Paul Stacey 

    Frank D’Amico 

Sponsors    Stephen O’Brien 

    Debra O’Brien 

Junior Member (Under 18 yrs):  Selby Doyle 

 

Australian Golf  Paige Schulze 

Foundation Group  Eva Morris  

    Mahlee Hartwig  

    Elouise Jones 

    Ivy Symons 
 

Please make our new members welcome 

Golf Quip 
After Gerald Ford whacked a few bystanders with 

untamed drives, Bob Hope quipped, “Gerald Ford 

made golf a contact sport”. 

 

Working Bee 

Save the Day 

The Working Bee is 

planned for  

Sunday, 30th April.  

What can you do to help? 
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